
 

 
Issue / Request 
The Vice President for Finance and Administration is requested to consider the Campus 
Planning Committee’s (CPC) recommendation to approve the Fire Station Expansion Schematic 
Design approval request, and make a decision regarding this request. 
 
Discussion 
Improvements proposed to Fire Station #2 include parking lot reconfiguration, building 
expansion, window and door alterations, new building siding, site improvements and right 
of way improvements at Washington Way that include lighting, street trees and sidewalks.  
The renovation will result in a more modern building that meets current and future fire 
station and community emergency response needs. 

On September 21, 2022, the CPC considered the Schematic Design approval request.  After 
review of the staff analysis and discussion, the CPC found the proposal consistent with 
applicable Campus Master Plan policies and recommended Schematic Design Approval.  The 
CPC also identified several items for the project team to address or consider in the next 
design phases. Those items are listed below. 

Items to Address 

1. Provide additional design refinements that allow the plaza area to communicate the 
design intent of an open space, pedestrian oriented amenity. 

2. Development shall substantially comply with the plans and narrative as submitted for 
review by University Land Use Planning staff and the CPC.  The project shall obtain any 
required Building Permits associated with the proposal.  Work associated with the 
proposal shall comply with the Building Code, as adopted and amended by the State of 
Oregon; and other applicable state and local codes and ordinances related to building, 
development, fire, health, and safety, including other provisions of the Land Development 
Code. (5.2.a) 

3. All outdoor mechanical equipment will require screening consistent with the 
requirements of the OSU Zone. 
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Recommendation 
The OSU Vice President for Finance and Administration may approve, deny, modify, or 
forward a request to the University Cabinet for further consideration.  The CPC 
recommended Schematic Design approval with consideration of the items noted above.  
 
Review and Concur 
I concur with the Campus Planning Committee’s recommendations and approve the Fire 
Station Expansion Schematic Design approval request. 

 
 
 

______________________________________________________ 
Paul J. Odenthal        Date 
Senior Associate Vice President for Administration 
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